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SATURDAY MAY 28
Gather at 10:00am at the Cobb Lodge (new dining hall)

Come ready to roll up your sleeves and enjoy working and laughing together
 Family and friends are welcome

(Only Steve knows what the projects will be)

  We suggest you wear old clothes, bug spray, work gloves
Make sure your bathing suit is close by just in case Moose Pond waters tempt you

at the end of the work day (mid-afternoon)

Wyonegonic will provide lunch!
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April 1, 2005

Dear Wyonegonic Families,

Last August the Boston Globe printed
an article written by Michael Thompson,
author of two well known books on youth
development

Rais ing Cain: Protecting the
Emotional Life of Boys
The Pressured Child: Helping Your
Chi ld to Achieve Success in
School and in Life

A few of our Key Staff heard Michael
Thompson speak at a conference last
October and we raved about his wisdom.
I wish to share the article with you.
If you were able to read this article
last summer, it is worth reading again;
if you did not, here is your chance . . .

I went to Vermont for a week this
summer and rediscovered a fantastic
lost world of family traditions.  A world
where people sit down and eat three
meals together every day, serving their
food from platters and talking with one
another throughout the meal.  A world
where 10 year olds set the table for
dinner and clear it, without complaint.
A world where 13-year old boys don’t
play video games every night or watch
TV or sit in front of computers.

Instead they lie in bed and read – comic
books, novels, sometimes even grown up
novels.  In this world 11-year-old girls
walk together holding hands as easily
as they laugh and talk.  No frenzied
instant messaging here.  Instead they
sing.  Every morning as they make their
beds and sweep out their rooms, they
sing together.  One girl starts a song,
and others join in spontaneously.

Of course this fantasy world is not a
lost one.  It is summer camp.

When I visited a camp for a week last
month, some 40 years since I last
attended one, I was struck hard by how
rarely children engage in these
activities anywhere else: not in schools,
not in neighborhoods, not in families.
Summer camps are one of the last
places that kids can learn the so–called
“family values” that hard pressed
families no longer have time to teach.

Doubtless, fun and friends are an
important part of the camp experience,
and the children I saw were having fun.
But fun was not at the core of the
camper’s psychological experience.

From my viewpoint, three valuable
elements dominated the campers’ days.
They were living in a multigenerational
community, they were following hallowed
rituals that were universally respected,
and they had a lot of downtime.  Ritual
surrounded every aspect of the day, from
wake-up reveille and tent inspection to
the day’s end with taps and a lullaby.

Yes, lullaby.  At 9:30 p.m. we senior staff
members stood together singing a version
of the Brahms lullaby with camp lyrics
to a circle of tents in the woods.  The
children were asleep by 9:45 p.m., and they
slept solidly until 7:30 when the ritual
changing of the bell woke them again.

Is there anywhere else in the United
States where children, ages 8-15, hear a
lullaby every night?  Is there anywhere
where 14-year olds reliably get 10 hours
of sleep at night?

Whatever else our children find at camp,
the painful truth is that we often send
them away to experience aspects of
family life they can’t find at home
anymore.

After all, there can’t be too many family
dinners when you’re driving your children
to the 90-game ice hockey schedule
required of 13-year olds on the select
ice hockey teams of North Andover.

You can’t have much of an evening ritual
when children watch TV or play computer
games right up until bedtime.  And there
isn’t much down-time in a family where
the children are immersed in music
lessons, tutoring, martial arts, town
sports, SAT prep courses and more.

The only place a child from a high
pressured family can enjoy some peace
and quiet and perhaps a good night’s sleep
(with a lullaby) is away from home.

Why does it matter?  Because children
need it.  Children don’t develop because
they are pushed, prodded and pressured
to develop for sports teams or “good”
colleges.  Development is their biological

and psychological imperative.  It is the
job of adults to create environments
where children have the time, freedom,
and safety to grow up at their own pace.

In Vermont I was struck by the fact
that summer camp provides something
that is in short supply in our fast-paced
worlds: respected ritual, time for the
generations to get to know one another,
and the opportunity to take a nap or
read a book after lunch each day.  I hope
camps like these can maintain their
traditions in the face of the frantic,
competitive zeitgeist of Modern
America.

I’m worried they will all become
specialized (and driven) learning camps,
teaching Division 1 sports skills or
computer skills.  I hope not. I plan to go
back next summer and do some singing.  I
don’t seem to have time for it around my
house.”     Michael Thompson

We would like to assure Mr.Thompson
and anyone reading this article that
Wyonegonic will remain a traditional
resident camp allowing campers to
choose activities; provide a focus on
waterfront activities, canoe and hiking
trips and a property maintained to keep
the fundamentals of simple living a part
of the camp experience.  Girls will walk
hand in hand down the cabin line.
Campers will read, write letters and
sing. Traditions enjoyed by thousands
for over a century will be woven in to
the daily lives of the 250 campers that
visit the shores of Moose Pond each
summer.

Candlenight anyone?  Come join us August
15th and sing with the staff after the
ceremony as we visit each cabin with
our lit candles and close harmony bidding
the campers a sound sleep, farewell and
a productive school year.

Warm regards,

Steve Sudduth
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We are proud to tell you about two special people on the Wyonegonic staff - both RNs who have been with Wyonegonic ten
consecutive summers.  Although this summer they earn their Wiggie Chairs for 10 years of service, our gratitude reaches far
deeper as directors, staff and camper community... Donna and Jill have helped us all enjoy healthy and safe summers at Wyonegonic.

CAMP DIRECTCAMP DIRECTCAMP DIRECTCAMP DIRECTCAMP DIRECTOR’S DREAMOR’S DREAMOR’S DREAMOR’S DREAMOR’S DREAM

JILL GASPERINI arrived at Wyonegonic in 1996 with her two children, Taya and Paul.  Jill learned about
our need for a nurse through her sister-in-law Kathy, who had spent summers as a nurse at Winona.  Jill  was
captured by the opportunity for her children and loved the out-of-doors and a chance to use her nursing skills in
the camp environment.  Jill says, “I wish camp was all year round.”  For a few summers Jill maintained her
supervisory position at a Boston hospital and arranged her time so she could be a camp nurse for half a summer.
The last five years she has been with us for the entire summer and broadened her role as a key staff member.  Jill
directed Junior Camp for two summers and currently is on our key staff team and supports Unit Directors, camp
administration and supervises the Wyonegonic Health Center, offering relief on days off and time off.  Jill
received her B.S.N. from the University of Maryland and a Master’s Degree in Nursing Administration at the
University of Washington in Seattle.  She has held various jobs in clinical nursing, as well as recruitment,
supervision, school nursing and currently is an adjunct professor supervising nursing students at Massachusetts
General Hospital in Boston.  Jill loves to hike and last August she prepared for a climb up 14,000 Mt Rainier.  She
was turned around with howling 40 m/p/h winds, sleet, rain and no visibility.  That experience has spurred her on
to want to hike more and she has her eye on the 4,000 footers in the White Mountains of NH.  If all goes well, she
will be half way through the 48 peaks by the end of Fall.  Jill also enjoys wind surfing, biking, skiing and traveling
with her family.  Jill and her husband Gerard live in Lexington MA.

DONNA PATTERSON arrived in 1996 as Junior Unit Director.  She had leadership experience in the Girl
Scouts and also loved the out of doors.  Donna lives in Lansdale PA with her husband Joe and four children,
Carlyn, Sara, Katie and Joey.  Donna’s children range in age from 21 to 13 and they have all been involved at camp
over her years of service.  She has worked in the Wyonegonic Health Center full time since 1997 until last
summer when her work schedule changed.  She began commuting from Pennsylvania to work a four day a week
camp nurse job at Wyonegonic.  She combined this with her clinical work, three days a week, as a pediatric nurse
practitioner, in the area of her home in Willow Grove, PA.  “I just can’t imagine a summer without Moose Pond
swims,” said Donna.  So, every Wednesday night she flew to Maine to work 4 days before stepping on a plane to
return to her pediatric nurse practitioner responsibilities in PA Monday afternoon.   Donna received a B.S.N.
from Thomas Jefferson University, an M.S.N. in Maternal Child Health at the University of Delaware, and a PHD
and pediatric nurse practitioner certificate from the University of Pennsylvania.  Although Donna’s primary
responsibility is as a nurse practitioner, she previously taught at Villanova and continues to teach undergraduate
and graduate nursing students at U. of Penn and Gwynedd Mercy College.  Besides swimming, Donna likes to
kayak, bike and ski.   The family tries to take a week before Christmas each year to ski together at a snowy New
England Resort.

Lisette Baker Mesa AZ
Katie Goldener Brown Kaneohe HI
Julie Burke ST Kilda East  Victoria  AUSTRALIA
Simone Carroll Gordon ACT AUSTRALIA
Kathryn Connors Alexandria VA
Vanessa Cullington Sydney AUSTRALIA
Mattea Cummings Sydney NSW AUSTRALIA
Sanne de Jong Le Corbier FRANCE
Lucie Eichlerova Mnichovo Hradiste CZECH REPUBLIC
Alexander Eriksson Landskrona  SWEDEN
Jessie Ferguson Brunswick ME
Carolyn Findeisen Waterville ME
Avery Forbes Fairfield CT
Rebecca Franklin Berkeley CA
Kathleen Gagan-Hawes Bernardsville NJ
Jill Gasperini Lexington MA
Jeremiah Gill Denmark ME
Karen Grey Fryeburg ME
Susan Hammond Lexington MA
Tuija Hirvi Lappeenranta FINLAND
Vanja Hoglund Umea SWEDEN
Kai-Ling Huang Taichuang TAIWAN
Kate Humphrey Tuxedo Park NY
Lee Imray E Sussex UK

Tanya-Louise Jakomis Cardiff UK
Rachel Kelly Providence RI
Inger Krueger Kalamazoo MI
Amanda Laigle Torrington CT
Liz Lindgren W Hartford CT
Claire Lipton Brooklyn NY
Maggie Lloyd Cincinnati OH
Jennifer Lound Banff Alberta  CANADA
Lindsay Conny Luetje Greenwood ME
Sarah Mack Wolfeboro NH
Liz Newnham Kaleen ACT AUSTRALIA
Michelle Nowak-Wright Lexington MA
Sandra O’Brien Camden NSW AUSTALIA
Sara Patterson Lansdale PA
Donna Patterson Lansdale PA
Jenn Hollis Perkins Hanscom AFB MA
Sarah Rackliffe Colorado Spgs CO
Sandrine Raynaud Ste Croix de
Quintillargues FRANCE
Benjamin Ricketts Columbia TN
Emily Robinson Clinton NY
Lucy Robson Westport CT
Tasha Rosener Lewiston ME

Whit Ryan Washington CT
Christopher Schiller Tanunda SA AUSTRALIA
Claire Schreiber Allegany NY
Tanja Sibincic Ljubljana SLOVENIA
Jane Sitarz Allston MA
Anna Skeele Lewiston ME
Aislinn Smith Townshend VT
Elizabeth Staley Ithaca NY
Carol Sudduth Denmark ME
Steven Sudduth Denmark ME
Andrea Taylor Blaxland NSW  AUSTRALIA
Karen Thorp Yarmouth ME
Caroline Tomkinson Shropshire UK
Maricela Urvina Puebla  MEXICO
Tomas Velich Mnichovo Hradiste
  CZECH REPUBLIC
Mayya Vysotina Altaiskiy Kray RUSSIA
Michael Weekes London UK
Christopher Wentworth Denmark ME
Abbie Wescott Providence RI
Lucy Willis Lane Cove NSW AUSTRALIA
Marita Wiser Bridgton ME

RN: July 21 - August 16
INSTRUCTORS:  (21 or over) RIDING, SAILING, WATERSKIING, TRIP LEADER, TENNIS

CALL: 800-697-0003

WWWWWANTEDANTEDANTEDANTEDANTED WWWWWANTEDANTEDANTEDANTEDANTED

STAFF 2005



JUNIOR CAMP
(3rd, 4th, 5th grades)
Alejandra Arriaga Caracas VENEZUELA
Eliza Baker-Wacks Los Angeles CA
Sarah Beattie N Hampton NH
Ally Bentsen-Bush Duxbury MA
Marilara Brewer Caracas VENEZUELA
Madeleine Briggs Riverside CT
Paige Buchanan Manchester MA
Charlotte Bullard Oxford MS
Erin Burke Cape Elizabeth ME
Emily Carey San Diego CA
Eliza Coffin Topsfield MA
Lindsay Conley Wilton CT
Jillian Cournoyer Fairfield ME
Josephine Demme Nyack NY
Elizabeth Demmon Carmichael CA
Maggie Dillon Rockville MD
Anna Doherty Bernardsville NJ
Kiersten Drapeau Bethel ME
Elizabeth Epstein Norwood MA
Madyn Field Darien CT
Julia Finch Concord NH
Jillian Finkelstein Wilton CT
Amy Fonicello Tokyo JAPAN
Ane Garay Mexico City MEXICO
Miren Garay Mexico City MEXICO
Katherine Goodman Larchmont NH
Margaret Grabar Sage New York NY
Isabella Hubsch Miami FL
Maria Itriago Caracas VENEZUELA
Blair Johnson Riverside CT
Camille Lachesnez-Heude Naples FL
Miranda Lachman New York NY
Kathryn Laughlin Natick MA
Chandler Leighton Bethel ME
Ana Loynaz Caracas VENEZUELA
Dylan MacDonald Lincoln MA
Emilie MacDonald Exeter NH
Ana Machado Caracas VENEZUELA
Caroline Magee Fairfield CT
Charlotte Maguire Darien CT
Mimi Matthews Princeton NJ
Casey McAuliffe London UK
Haley McCalpin Wilton CT
Eliza McCurdy Larchmont NY
Callie Miles W Hartford CT
Celia Morris Kilchberg SWITZERLAND
Anna Nemetz Newton MA
Sarah Nemetz Newton MA
Hannah Nichols Lincoln MA
Brenda Nunez Palm Beach FL
Jennifer Nunez Palm Beach FL
Paulina Orillac Paris FRANCE
Alexandra Parker Camberley UK
Olivia Pinney New York NY
Marta Portuondo Madrid SPAIN
Casey Quackenbush Cos Cob CT
Amy Rawn Milton MA
Mallory Richards Princeton NJ
Florence Rivkin London UK
Kate Scott Los Angeles CA
Tiquisha Scott Atlanta GA
Kathryn Sessa Monroe Twp NJ
Zoe Siegel Exeter NH
Holly Stokes Ellicott City MD
Michelle Thibodeaux Mountain View CA
Christine Ulin San Marino CA
Leticia Vazquez Miami FL
Jessie Wallace Verona NJ

Margaret Whiteman Newtown Sq PA
Rachel Williams Arnold MD
Caroline Willian Short Hills NJ
Olivia Wright Lexington MA

INTERMEDIATE CAMP
(6th and 7th grades)
Nicole Arellano Bogota COLOMBIA
Alexandra Ambrose Shrewsbury MA
Cristina Andrade Caracas VENEZUELA
Clarissa Arriaga Caracas VENEZUELA
Lauren Baker Duxbury MA
Melisa Baker-Perez Mesa AZ
Laura Ballesteros Bogota COLOMBIA
Ella Barnes Washington DC
Kirsten Beutel Alexandria VA
Kate Brokaw Radnor PA
Abigail Brown Cohasset MA
Victoria Bullard Oxford MS
Kelly Cannon Essex CT
Samantha Cannon Essex CT
Caroline Chadwick Old Greenwich CT
Anna Clapham Holliston MA
Kaitlin Colby Weston MA
Sarah Cordill Houston TX
Sarah Cox Bedford MA
Jessica Craig Belmont MA
Gabrielle Crowley Chatham NJ
Beryl Dann Chevy Chase MD
Mar Delclaux Madrid SPAIN
Charlotte Denoyer New York NY
Hannah Dewey SW Harbor ME
Julia Diaz Wellesley MA
Brina Dillon Freeport ME
Christina Doherty Bernardsville NJ
Stephanie Dowling Weston MA
Aly Dutton Columbia MD
Molly Dyon King City Ontario CANADA
Isabelle Emmons Austin TX
Margaret Eshleman Corpus Christi TX
Sarah Fauver Freedom NH
Maggie Fezza Weston CT
Carly Field Darien NJ
Ellen Finch Concord NH

Elyssa Ganser Darien CT
Pamela Gassman Chappaqua NY
Olivia Gebelein Walpole MA
Becky Goodman New York NY
Sophie Gould S Hamilton MA
Olivia Grabar Sage New York NY
Emma Grimes Darien CT
Hannah Grotzinger Dover MA
Sara Guernsey New York NY
Monica Hanley Stamford CT
Kelley Hardon Devon PA
Austen Hartwell Cleveland Hts OH
Julia Hoch Bronxville NY
Natalie Hopewell Ridgefield CT
Maddie Hopp-Storey Huntington Wds MI
Molly Hord Pelham NY
Anna Howard Austin TX
Dana Hubbard Waccabuc NY
Lucy Humphreys Palo Alto CA
Emily Hutchinson Wellesley MA
Ellie Jahrling Lincoln MA
Alison Johnston Buffalo NY
Grace Judge Ann Arbor MI
Katherine Judge London UK
Catherine Kelly Wellesley MA
Margaret Kenworthy Washington DC
Charlotte Kirsten New York NY
Elise Lang Morristown NJ
Holly Lee Glenmore PA
Elizabeth Lucas Essex Jct VT
Beatriz Lujan Madrid SPAIN
Taylor MacDonald Exeter NH
Pauline Marting Cleveland Hgts OH
Madeline McAleenan Liberty Hill TX
Caitlyn McCarty Silver Spring MD
Sarah McDonald Westport CT
Katherine McElhiney New York NY
Katie McLean Chicago IL
Annie Mellick Oldwick NJ
Maria Mendoza Caracas VENEZUELA
Claire Mesrobian Kenilworth IL
Lea Meyer Paris FRANCE
Erin Miller Glen Gardner NJ
Caroline Murphy Dover MA
Katie Murphy New York NY
Hannah Nicholas Surrey UK
Jessica Nichols Lincoln MA
Cordelia Orillac Paris FRANCE
Emma Orme Brooklyn NY
Caitlin Parker Camberley UK
Patricia Perales Miami FL
Elizabeth Perkins Brooklyn NY
Linda Perkins Hanscom AFB MA
Lara Perry Montreal CANADA
Elisabeth Peterson Wellesley MA
Nancy Philip Marblehead MA
Alicia Piccirillo Yarmouth ME
Charlotte Pope Evanston IL
Emily Randall Monkton MD
Emma Reed Edison NJ
Caroline Reis Bainbridge Island WA
Bailey Richards Princeton NJ
Blair Roth New York NY
Meg Ruddy Wellesley MA
Serena Saari Bronxville NY
Margaret Salisbury Bernardsville NJ
Nellie Semmes S Portland ME
Chloe Sharples Austin TX
Caroline Simms Dover MA
Emma Stephan Hastings-on-Hudson NY
Jennifer Storch Great Falls VA

CAMPERS EXPECTEDCAMPERS EXPECTEDCAMPERS EXPECTEDCAMPERS EXPECTEDCAMPERS EXPECTED
 SUMMER 2005 SUMMER 2005 SUMMER 2005 SUMMER 2005 SUMMER 2005



Emily Strachan Wellesley MA
Tonya Sumner St Louis MO
Samantha Tesluk New Canaan NJ
Emily Trafton Auburn ME
Mariana Valenzuela Bogota COLOMBIA
Kelly Wallace Verona NJ
Helen Warner Richmond VA
Jane Warnock Winnetka IL
Linneen Warren Bethesda MD
Charlotte Weiss New York NY
Anna Wickenden Washington DC
Michelle Williams Arnold MD
Marguerite Wiser Bridgton ME
Lizzie Woodbury S Hamilton MA
Madeline Woods Portland ME
Madeline Woods San Diego CA
Nicole Yim Cape Elizabeth ME
Claire Yost Pelham NY

SENIOR CAMP
(8th, 9th and 10th grades)
Nicole Allueva Caracas VENEZUELA
Hannah Bahn Mercer Island WA
Lelia Barden Stamford CT
Jane Barnard W Boylston MA
Grier Barnes Washington DC
Emma Beck Mendham NJ
Danielle Breen Far Hills NJ
Kathleen Brower Winnetka IL
Lauren Cabral Chatham NJ
Savannah Cheshire Byfield MA
Stephanie Cirillo Gladwyne PA
Tessa Condon Greenwich CT
Abby Cook Andover MA
Margaret Coon W Hartford CT
Charlotte Cosgrove Chatham NJ
Ali D’Agostino Greenwich CT
Jane D’Agostino Greenwich CT
Isabel Dann Chevy Chase MD
Taylor Davison Evergreen CO
Kathy Demmon Carmichael CA
Hannah Dexter Cumberland ME
Erin Dillon Freeport ME
Deidre Dillon Leesburg VA
Elizabeth Dutting Lancaster MA
Grace Dwyer Pembroke MA
Adelin Dyon King City Ontario CANADA
Kate Eshleman Corpus Christi TX
Carey Favaloro Lincoln MA
Carolyn Ferguson Ridgefield CT
Sara Fields Chatham NJ
Lindsay Flight New Canaan CT
Anne Fonicello Tokyo JAPAN
Bailey Fowlkes Tuxedo Park NY
Katie Fox Chappaqua NY

Manuela Fraser Portland ME
Wallis Gaillard Exeter NH
Brittaney Gardner Cumberland RI
Paloma Garnica Madrid SPAIN
Mackenzie Gilbert Wakefield RI
Vicky Goodman Larchmont NY
Danielle Granato Westport CT
Nicole Granato Westport CT
Nina Grossman Hstngs-on-the-Hudson NY
Bridget Hanley Stamford CT
Sallie Hardy Norwell MA
Cookie Harrist Newton MA
Meagan Hawes Bernardsville NJ
Anne Hilburn New York NY
Caitlin Hoffman Paris FRANCE
Melina Illies Wohltorf GERMANY
Morgan Ingari Winchester MA
Bridget Irish Irvington NY
Katie Irish Irvington NY
Alex Johnson Atlanta GA

Rachel Karen Wayne PA
Claire King Bainbridge Island WA
Diana Kong Alexandria VA
Madeleine Lachesnez-Heude Naples FL
Molly Landis Old Greenwich CT
Natalie Landis Old Greenwich CT
Alexandra Leighton Bethel ME
Katy Leto Chatham NJ
Alexandra Lipham Roswell GA
Maria-Eugenia Lozada Guaynabo PR
Fatima Lujan Madrid SPAIN
Maria Lundberg Portland ME
Laura Macaluso Tuxedo Park NY
Erin Maidman Tempe AZ
Katie Mantell Needham MA

Madeline Mauk New Canaan CT
Colleen McCartney E Norwich NY
Bonnie McFarland Haverford PA
Laura McFeely Chappaqua NY
Annie Mercurio Bronxville NY
Tegan Milgram Hudson OH
Tyler Mitchell Norwell MA
Kristin Monaco Cohasset MA
Emma Morehouse Hopewell NJ
Taylor Morgan Holliston MA
Gaya Morris Kilchberg SWITZERLAND
Kate Moyer Aspen CO
Lucie Mugnier Belmont MA
Caroline Myers Winnetka IL
Leontine Neidel Berlin GERMANY
Emma Neisser NYC NY
Sara Nelson Darien CT
Sarah Nielsen Darien CT
Alyssa Northrop Brooklyn NY
Caroline Novit Lake Forest IL
Elizabeth Novit Lake Forest IL
Isabella Perales Miami FL
Paige Powell Wilton CT
Kelly Quackenbush Cos Cob CT
Emma Quinn Chatham NJ
Hilary Quinn Manhasset NY
Marta Randall Monkton MD
Emily Regan Amherst NH
Casey Richardson Westport CT
Harriet Rivkin London UK
Jennifer Ross Princeton NJ
Rose Scherlis Newton MA
Grace Schirrmeister Houston TX
Katie Schultz Lexington MA
Dana Smith Portland ME
Julia Sokel Princeton NJ
Anna Stein Broomall PA
Jennifer Stockwood Winchester MA
Emily Stokes Ellicott City MD
Kelsey Stokes Ellicott City MD
Samantha Sudduth Simsbury CT
Jane Sullivan Westport CT
Edith Tattersall Lawrenceville NJ
Ali Tesluk New Canaan CT
Paola Villamor Bogata COLOMBIA
Margot Vitale New York NY
Coco Vonnegut Bronxville NY
Nicole Vreeland Austin TX
Anna Walden Manchester CT
Lizzie Wheeler N Reading MA
Courtney Whiting Darien CT
Melissa Williams Arnold MD
Madeline Wilson Wellesley MA
Rosemary Wiser Bridgton ME
Bianca Zanghi Sandyhook CT

AMERICANAMERICANAMERICANAMERICANAMERICAN
CAMP ASSOCIACAMP ASSOCIACAMP ASSOCIACAMP ASSOCIACAMP ASSOCIATIONTIONTIONTIONTION

LEADERSHIP TRAINING
CITs   (11TH and 12TH grades)

Meredith Crown Beverly MA
Kaitlin Dillon Rockville MD
Megan Fields Chatham NJ
Jesse Littlefield Danville KY
Emma Robson, Westport CT
Clare Schirrmeister Houston TX
Suzanne Simon Princeton NJ
Lindsay Twiss Reading MA
Melissa Wirth Yarmouth ME

ASSISTANT COUNSELORS (12TH grades and graduates)
Ellen Benveniste Bethesda MD
Kaitlin Cochrane Appleton WI
Julia Congdon Harrington Park NJ
Taya Gasperini Lexington MA
Sarah Gillis Warren PA
Caitlin Kelly Wales WI
Cat Patterson Lansdale PA
Rachel Phillips Dixon  CA
Elizabeth Schribman Pittsburg PA



THE COBB YEARSTHE COBB YEARSTHE COBB YEARSTHE COBB YEARSTHE COBB YEARS

Joan St Clair Goodhew says “Wyonegonic
is the only place that doesn’t change.”  She
loves the idea of preserving Pleasant Mountain
and she hopes that her granddaughter will be
able to enjoy summers on Moose Pond soon.
Anne Gardner Annex came to pick up her
granddaughter Tegan and enjoyed seeing her
old stomping ground in action.  “Having time
at a beautiful place with order and peace and
caring people is a great asset.”   Ginnie Cobb
Thi ibodeaux is grateful for all the
wonderful traditions that are being passed on
to the next generation. Her granddaughter
Michele was a camper last summer and intends
to return for 7 weeks. Ginny enjoys sharing
Kendall Lione’s “The First Hundred Years” book
and hearing Michele sing songs, talk about
the trips, share stories about thunderstorms
and meals served at the Cobb Lodge.  Ginnie
wants to know if anyone remembers a ring –
silver band with a green enamel paddle
soldered around the band.  I have never seen
one but Ginny has one and wonders if others
do. Louise and Bunny Bowen spotted Wyo
campers in the Portland airport in June when
they were in Maine for Bunny’s daughter’s
wedding. Harriet “Hat” Henderson coaxed
her married daughter and husband to drive to
Denmark and visit camp when they were close
by in Portland on a business trip. “Hat” now
sports a new Wyo shirt. She enjoyed their first
hand report after her absence of 50 years.

Lucy Sanderson Carney writes of her
Mom’s,  Lucy Pratt Fackner, recent passing
in Bethesda.  “Mom loved Wyonegonic and
made sure I too spent ten wonderful summers
on Moose Pond.  It was a beautiful,
inspirational summer experience which lasts
a lifetime and beyond.”   Katy Angstadt went

on a church mission trip to the Dominican
Republic.  She also continues to raise monies
for the Avon Breast Cancer Walk.  She will
again be there on crew team cheering the
walkers as she recovers from foot surgery.
Katy reports that sister Liz Angstadt will
marry this fall. I was able to visit with Katy,
Liz and Lisa Cook at Catherine Strout
Lindsey’s memorial service in Darien last
February.  Teddy Rupp came to the Fryeburg
Fair in October with Ora Brine.  After the
event. they joined Carol for Saturday dinner
at the Farmhouse.  Susan Kamm Connors
reported that her husband John, enjoyed his
trip to Maine in late September to participate
in the 50 mile bike trek, a fund raiser for
Loon Echo Land Trust.  It was a beautiful ride
through winding Maine back roads during fall
foliage season. The Maine countryside is hard
to beat in the fall.  Carol Wiggins Kamm
and Bill have moved temporarily in
Williamsburg until they move to independent
living in the Fall.   They saw folk singers, Paul
and his wife in a music festival in Ft
Lauderdale. They visited with son Chris in
Philadelphia in February.  They are happy to
see the Connors grand girls often.
Catherine is stepping off to college and is a
counselor at Wyo;  Elizabeth is studying her
bassoon as she focuses on studies in music.
Rebecca Wiggin Preston of Jefferson
ME is 101 and according to her son, has
wonderful memories of Wyonegonic.  She
lives happily with household help and an
amazingly sharp mind.

Janice Dunlop Baroody cherished her
friendship with Alice VanKrevelin who
passed away last summer.  Janice felt
responsible for steering Alice to Wyo in 1947
where she contributed several years of key
leadership. Skip Gentry who summers in
Maine extended her visit through the holidays
as her condo in Vero Beach received water
damage from hurricanes.   She enjoyed happy
times with the growing grandchildren, two of
them now in college.  Jean McMullan and
Andy are washed out of their condo for a
year as repairs are under way in Vero Beach
from not one, but two hurricanes.  Ironically
“Jean” was the one that really did the damage.
Jean and Andy are in a rental home in the
same neighborhood and Andy is conducting
two of the ACO concerts this season as he
transitions into retirement.  I have just spent
four days with Jean at American Camp
Association meetings in Orlando and she sends
warm greetings to her Wyonegonic friends.
She also reports that Helen Cobb continues
to do quite nicely in her retirement setting in
Vero.  Helen enjoys sports on TV and has
ongoing needle point projects.

Chloe King is enjoying lots of traveling in
her retirement and golf when the weather is
good.  She had a grand nephew at Winona last

summer.   Chloe is hopeful Pleasant Mountain
will be preserved.  “Part of the joy of being at
Wyo was feeling like being in a place where
everything is serene and life moves happily
at a different pace. “   Chris Frank Krok
has retired from teaching and is traveling a
bit.  She also showed one of their Boston
Terriers in a recent show.  Mary Hobler
Hyson exhibits photography near home in
Connecticut and does volunteer work at the
local elementary school.  The Hyson family
enjoyed a Santa Barber CA visit with her
sister last spring, came to Bridgton as usual
this summer and in March  the six Hysons met
in Disney World.  Irene Mack Goodspell
and here husband winter in Florida and
summer in Canada.  She is completing the
Boynton Beach Fire Rescue 7 week course so
she can help with Community Emergency
Response Team.  She is also playing the kazoo
and tambourine in the Fun Band in Leisureville.

Mary Trafton wrote that she was
considering attending a birthday celebration
in England for her good camp friend
Katharine E. Bird who celebrated birthday
#90 in February. Mary’s daughter Gina would
accompany her if she went. Lynne Cooper
Sitton is recovering from health
complications this past year but reports that
she has had a story published, “But Lord, I
was Happy Shallow.”  Margie Pool Driscoll
is still managing a real estate office.  She
receives much joy spending time with her 6
grandsons and watching her three daughters
mothering skills..  She feels blessed they all
have supportive husbands.   Lee Louittit
Tauck has sold her Denver home and is now
is Naples FL where she happily survived
”Charlie” without damage.  She is also a proud
grandmother of additional grandchildren.
Daughter Liz had twins in Seattle recently.
Mary El len Danie ls McCormick ’s
husband has built a canoe and kayak, perfect
for their lakeside home in Wisconsin.  She
enjoys traveling to see her grandchildren in
CA and Salt Lake City.  Barbara Vinal writes
Wyo with thanks for the many wonderful
years of camping for the Duprey and Hoehling
families.  Her Mother, Mary Duprey Hoehling
passed away just before her 90th birthday.

Katie Jacobs Eyres is still involved with
her group practice but allows time for book
club, tennis and fitness classes.  The three
boys are progressing through their education
at Williams, Harvard law and Tufts Medical.
Betty Baxter Sterard  saw her oldest
grandson graduate from Boston College in
June.  All is well with her family and she will
be traveling this spring.  Jill Borland Flynn
writes from California,” thanks to Wyo for
making her a better person.”  Janice
Reycroft died two weeks before the age
110 .  She remained active through her senior
years .  For example: paddled the Saco RiverLee Loutitt Tauck

with Liz’s Tauck Walters’ twins



at age 89,  walked the six mile Carlise Trail
from Carlisel to Concord when 93,  was still
playing 18 holes of golf at age 90 . . . she
participated in the Senior Olympics at age
100 and trained daily for the walking event.
Catherine Lindsey passed away on her 84th

birthday.  The following poem was found among
many things she wrote during her creative
years.  Cathy was still actively involved in their
community theater until her death.  Daughters
Missy Lindsey, Mary Sewall Lindsey
Woods and Catie Lindsey Olinsky  were
able to spend time with their Mom during her
short illness.

Caroline started her freshman year at
Pamona College with a canoe trip on the
Colorado River. Muffin sent Wyo a pair of
shorts worn by all her siblings.  She says that
name tapes speak of each personality as Mom
delegated the job to each daughter, Barbara,
Jane, Muffin as they went off to camp. The
shorts look surprisingly good after decades
of camp laundry.  Virginia Taber
McCamey writes of how special Pleasant
Mountain was to her family, who started at
Winona when her Dad was at Brown.  She is
grateful that she and her daughter Eleanor
McCamey Lund had such special times at
Wyonegonic on Moose Pond.  Muriel Jones
Corbett writes that her almost 20 years at
Wyonegonic were an important part of
growing up.  “Memories are many and varied
from: the watermelon seed spitting contests
on July 4th; Sunday Grove Services; Sunday
Evening Hymn sings; the gathering of canoes
with lanterns on the stems; the war canoe; those
horrible itchy serge 16 pleat bloomers with
black stockings; the joy of graduating to green
shorts!”  Her son, who visited last Fall brought
her a copy of the 100th Anniversary book which
she has enjoyed.

Jennifer Conlin has written a humor book
about over parenting, complete with tongue
and cheek photos of nine different family
stereotypes. The book is called The Perfect
Parents Handbook and was helped along by
many of her old Wyo friends. Anne Judge
Favaloro edited the final draft, Sara Judge
arranged some Connecticut book signings,
Sarah Moore allowed a picture of she and
her son, Henry, to appear in the book, and
Lian Dolan interviewed her on her Satellite
Sisters radio show. “Thank you so much Wyo!” 
writes Jennifer. Her book is available on
Amazon.com Jen Colin starts year 18 abroad,
although her two girls are at Wyonegonic in
the summer.   Carol Thacher writes she has
changed to a larger law firm in Minneapolis
and practices law about 50% of the time,
allowing her to pursue her interests in
grandchildren, biking and traveling.   Carol
has three grandsons that were born in 03.
This June she hopes to travel to Switzerland
with her 88 year old Mother.

Lisa Faley Howard is spending the year
fund raising for the Viet Nam Friendship
Village www.vietnamfriendship.org.  She
recommends Michelle Masons documentary
The Friendship Village to be a powerful and
moving film about peace, reconciliation and
healing in the aftermath of war.  Laura Kane
starts her daughter Olivia in Junior Camp
this summer.  Nancy Mallory Sansoci
participated in the Disney Marathon in
January with her two daughters Jenny and
Lisa. Nancy remains active on her tennis
team and likes to squeeze in skiing when
possible. Sue Weissman is living in Dillon,
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Colorado teaching special education in the
school department and still loving her
opportunities to ski.  Sue is also instructing
skiing on weekends and working on her PHD
at the University of Denver.  Mall ie
Alderman Kozy and her husband dream of
the day they build a home on their plot of land
in Colorado. They remain in Ohio. Mallie
continues to pursue her PHD. She teaches at
Medical College of Ohio. Husband Jeff can
enjoy his weekly golf outings.  Carlton
Smith is now teaching high school after 18
years in the middle school teaching Language
Arts.  She continues to be active in the
community with music and drama which gives
her a circle of friends and something she loves
outside of school.  Carlton will return to direct
Family Camp.  Penny Cunningham
Hommeyer came back to Maine over Labor
Day to hike the trails of Pleasant Mountain,
not trekked since her year as a counselor in
1968.  Trudy Bower is grateful that both
her girls had the Wyonegonic experience and
knows that it has helped them prepare for
college and life ahead.  “Wyo prepared me
better than anything, for my life long work in
Africa in development work. I was a gawky,
shy, skinny kid who learned to cope with
survival, exposed to the elements on trips, no
electricity, working in a team, and gaining
confidence through skills and socialization.”

Nancy Cordiner Judge with Dick and
Grandcampers Carrie, Grace, and KatePOEM for CHAPEL

by Catherine Strout Lindsey
I press my nose on the window pane
And watch the yellow lightening
  slice the rain.
I’m safe and dry but it is boring inside,
I want to be out and race with the tide.
Shhh, it’s quieter already.
The rain is not nearly so steady.
Look, there’s the sun peeking over the hill
And raindrops are falling,
  but they’re ever so still.
I want to go out, I will, I will!
See, the sun makes a shadow
   on my window sill!
I rush outside and bang the door!
Please, oh please, don’t rain anymore!
The grass is wet and the air is clean.
My gracious, that’s the weirdest thing
I’ve ever seen!
Come everyone and see what I see!
It seems to reach out over the sea.
It’s a rainbow, I think and it’s all green
  and pink and blue
And purple and orange too.
I want to follow it and ride on the blue,
It makes me feel happy and excited
  and new.
It’s promising beauty and morning dew.

Dee Apted Grover and Bill moved from their
home of 34 years down the street to a  new
1803 home.  Sally Barnes Sonne celebrated
a recent special birthday in Naples Fl with
friends.  In February they were scheduled to
travel to Chili and then she hoped to join her
husband on a few hikes in New England and
New York State as he checks off more
mountains on his list of 4000 footers.

Randi Barrett continues to train her
chocolate lab in national competitions for
agility racing.  Hazel does the ropes, hurdles
and slalom gates among 20 obstacles.  Positive
reinforcement is the key – just like camp.
Martha Murray ’s , a busy lawyer is
adjusting to their empty nest.  Daughter

Abbie Golden dreams of returning to camp
some day to be a riding instructor.  She
continues to develop her riding skills in Pony
Club in Little Rock and now owns a
thoroughbred named Aces High.  Catherine
Dubois O’Callaghan has moved to Cohasset
MA with her family of four children.  They
have reunited with Anne and Nancy Elwell
Michalowski.  Lisa Schrader Bedell
reports that Julia said, “my Wyonegonic
summers followed by family vacation have
been the best summers of my life.  Lisa reports
that her son enjoyed camp in NH and Julia
was in an enriching summer school in RI
before they enjoyed family time on Block
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Second Century Circle
$20,000 or more
Centennial Circle
$10-000 - $19,999
Wiggie Circle
$5000 - $9999
Dora Apted Grover
  (memory of Virginia Peck Apted)
Evening Circle
$1000 - $4999
Parents of Morgan Ingari
Mother of Ella Pearce
Jane Norris Rigby
Sara Boxer
Sonne Family
Vanguard Charitable
   Endowment Program
Friendship Circle
$500 - $999
Michael & Susan Kearns Alderman
Pamela Bucknam
Jack & Anne Kearns Field
Scott & Kathy Kearns Frame
Jill Gasperini
Kearns Family Foundation
Rachel Snyder MacDougall
Parents of Elizabeth McCarthy
Parents of Kate Moyer
Hannah Palmer Snyder
Betty Baxter Sternad
Leadership Circle
$50 - $499
Altria Group Inc
Katherine Angstadt

• An opportunity to give back to an organization that has been a positive influence in your life
• Provide a precious gift to another family
• Assist girls who would not experience Wyonegonic without your help
• Allow a child an opportunity which might prove to be a pivotal life change
• A diverse community helps make the camp experience better for all campers at camp
• A contribution is an investment that yields future community participants and leaders of high character, integrity, and service
• Any sized gift is important and appreciated
• Your gift is tax deductible

Bank of America
Amy Chiarello Barnett
Frances Trafton Barnes
Susan Jacobson Beach
Lisa Schrader Bedell
Marilyn Bodnar
  (memory of George Sudduth)
Katie Goldener Brown
Sally Clark Brummer
Louisa Bullard
Elizabeth Burr
Parents of Ellie Clayton
Parents of Hillary & Rebecca
   Coleman
Henry & Laura Conley
Mother of Haley Connelly
Frederic W Cook Co
Mother of Meredith Crown
Sarah Day
Parents of Julia Diaz
Amanda Kirkpatrick Dickerson
Lynd & Jim Dolphin
  (memory of Grace Schumpert)
Margaret Acto Driscoll
Marie Meaney Drury
Hannah Edmunds
Lowell & Susan Trafton Edmunds
Margaret Williamson Ehle
Sandy Farrell
Mary Felton
Parents of Carolyn Findeisen
Jill Borland Flynn
Parents of Katie Fox
Rebecca Trafton Frischkorn
Avery Thompson Funkhouser
Robin Morsman Geis
Virginia Geyer
Anne Williams Graves

Sarah Worthington Greening
Susan Sudduth Hammond
Natalie Hannon
Claire Kelley Hardon
Mother of Ariel Harrist
Parents of Anne Hilburn
Mary Hobler Hyson
Dorothy Jacobson
Anne Kenny-Urban
L Chloe King
  (memory of Cobb Family)
Mary “Moffie” Leblanc
Mother of Alex & Chandler
   Leighton
Parents of Jennifer Levine
Susan Louis
Kathryn Luttgens
Barbara Leonard Mann
Stephanie Mayer
Mayer Family Foundation
Parents of Casey McAuliffe
Geo & Betsy McFarland
Diane Wright Mealo
Vivi Stevenson Miller
Josephine Guiliano Moonves
Cynthia Guttman Morgan
Katie Nicholson
Gail O’Day
Laura Ordway
Anne Orren
Carol Merriman Osmer
Parents of Nan Philip
Jane Belcher Phinney
Frances Plimpton Pugh
Velma Rice
Jane Rosenkrans
Teddy Rupp
Susan Safford

Phoebe Sherman Sheftel
Barbara & Carol Sullivan
Jim & Pat Tedford
  (memory  of Grace Schumpert)
Jane Martin Timm
Valerie Turtle
Jeff & Sarah Hitchcock Twiss
Martha Webber Wallace
Ann Williamson
Parents of Melissa Wirth

Circles
$1 - $49
Anne Fiske Barnes
Charles Donnelly
Mary Gilbert
Irene Mack Goodsell (in honor
of Connie Weymouth Wagnon)
Leslie Pooley Heffernan
Jennifer Huettner
Christine Holzhauer Mallon
Virginia Taber McCamey
Frances Kendall Moon
Mary Murphy
Harriet “the hat” Henderson
Tewkesbury
Sally Shoop Vaun

Gifts in Kind
Parents of Meredith Crown
Ellen Benveniste
Avery & Allison Forbes
Ariel Harrist
Isabel Hill
Bridget & Katie Irish
Janelle Lewis
Elizabeth Steen
Jeannie & Caroline Witmer

There are two options for tax deductible giving.
OPTION #1:  Make your check payable to the AMERICAN CAMPING FOUNDATION. This endowment fund is in memory of George N. Sudduth.
All donations go toward building a principle. The interest and gains achieved each year will be awarded annually to our goal for an ethnic and soci-
economic diverse camp population.
OPTION #2: Make your check payable to the AMERICAN CAMP ASSOCIATION. This camp scholarship program is set up in memory of Roland
Cobb. All donated monies are used annually to assist families who have qualified for financial assistance.
GIFTING OF SECURITIES is also possible. Contact Steve for procedures by calling 207-452-2051.
MATCHING GIFT FORMS should be sent to the camp address.
DEFFERRED GIVING is possible by designating Wyonegonic in your will.
.

VISA and MASTERCARD
are accepted means for

contributions.
GIVING – A Mouse Click Away
It is easier than ever to make a
contribution to our Campership
Program.  Go to our website
www.wyonegonic.com and click on the
Giving Opportunities. Please download
or fax the Wyonegonic office with
your contribution for the endowment
or campership fund.  Master Card and
Visa are acceptable.  Please join your
Wyonegonic friends in making camp
possible for a more diverse group of
children.



U of Florida.  Becky and Roger Parsons
of NH stopped by the Farmhouse for a visit
on their return from Bowdoin College where
one of their three sons is in attendance.
Tessa Mansfield is working in London but
has long lasting memories of her one summer
in Junior Camp.  Nigel Roberts who teaches
in Wales writes that summer finds thoughts
drifting back to Wyonegonic.  Allison
Forbes graduated from Dartmouth and taught
kayaking in Colorado last summer.  Sister
Avery will join the Wyonegonic staff in 05.
Avery Forbes attends Bowdoin College.

Jen Schultz Shad reports life changes:
her wedding in NH; and graduate work in
Early Educatuion; and now an expectant
mother.  She is working in a preschool part

time.  Sofia Laca has recommended friends
from Madrid who will have two daughters with
us. She hopes to have children to send to camp
some day.   Sally Ledbetter spent the
summer in Westport MA and a week on a
sailboat in the British Virgin Isles as she
contemplated nursing or graduate school back
in California.  Alison Bevin Love has
found that Wyonegonic camp songs are a
wonderful baby “calming technique” for
daughter Madeline.  As the mother this puts
her back in the Moose Pond groove paddling a
canoe with a stuffed backpack being the
weight of the world.  Barb Hollis continues
to run a successful golf tournament fund
raiser in Chris’s name for “Make A Wish
Foundation.”  The Hollis’ spent summer
weekends on Moose Pond in their trailer.  They
enjoy seeing their grandchildren love Wyo
and Winona.  Barb has had a winter of rehab
revolving around knee replacement.   She has
spent some time in Florida and managed a little
golf.  Her daughter Jennifer  Hol l is

Perkins and four children are in the Reading
home while Jen’s husband finishes a double
masters program in Syracuse NY.  They have
just moved to housing on Hanscom Air Force
Base this spring.  Sue Louis is teaching in
an elementary school in Norway ME.  She
reports that her niece Wendy is getting
married this summer.

In 1994 Madeline Lane returned for two
years as an ecology counselor while a college
student at U of ME Orono.  Madeleine now
lives in Bridgton, ME.. “Wyo instilled in me a
deep appreciation for Maine’s ecology.  I
became a lifeguard and Trip Leader and
learned the art of silently canoeing at night
to get closer to the loons.  It was at camp I
learned to paint a picture of the sun setting
behind a mountain; it was in the pine grove
that I learned about majestic pines and the
mandela or kaleidoscope effect they make
when you lie on your back and look up at the
sky.  The elusive barred owl who hoots at night
and leaves occasional feathers on the path
made his presence known Maybe she will come
back to share her love of ecology with future
campers.   Jamie Gaudion reports good
hiking surrounding them in Foxcroft Me.
Daughter Alexia is working in Philadelphia
as a clinical research assistant.  Amy
Bonnefond was married on the campus of
Kents Hill School and works at the academy.
Husband Jim is a teacher and coach.   Besides
bridesmaid Lindsay Conney Luetje there
were a handful of Wyonegonic cheerleaders
at the ceremony.  The couple is now building a
home near Kents Hill. Chuck Steward sold
his herefords after years on his Central
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Jen Blakeman Terry and Caitlyn

Island.  Sophie Beal has a Fulbright Grant
to study literature in Maputo, Mozambique
for a year.  Ronnie Britt Wardlaw hopes
to stop in Maine with her two year old
daughter for a visit this summer.

Heidi Froshling reports that she is balancing
life with baby daughter, Kaladi, and running
her own business, The Bamboo Tree.  Kaladi is
“drop dead gorgeous and her parents are over
the moon as the new journey begins.”  Heidi,
Simone Carroll and Lucy Will is
represented Wyonegonic at a counselor fair in
Sydney and helped Wyonegonic hire two new
Aussie counselors.  Since that time Simone
Carroll has decided to return to Wyo for a
key position in Senior and Lucy Willis will
return for year number three, deferring her
college one more year to make camp possible.
When Heidi visited Anthea Richardson,
Anthea was organzing pool games for toddlers
– especially her daughter Maya, 18 months.
Anthea is expecting a second child.

Wendy Clark Wescott and Abbie enjoyed
a road trip across country last Fall and stopped
to visit John and Jody Schlacter and their
two children.  Wendy continues to enjoy her
hospice work as a bereavement counselor for
Home and Hospice Care of RI.  She enjoys
quilting knitting and escaping to their Maine
cottage of Kezar Pond. She promises to check
her email w.wescott@cox.net once a week.
David Wescott is working with Discover
Warren, a business group promoting the town.
He spends his time rehabilitating buildings
Diane White Mealo and her daughter Olivia
escaped the Orlando August heat and came to
visits grandparents in Maine.  They stopped
by for lunch and a walk through camp.  Diane
has just completed her masters degree at the

Heidi Froehling and Kaladi

Welcome to the World
BIRTHS

Jolie Amanda Kemish
to Katrina Morgan & Tom

March 04
Isabella

to Heather Smith Nieves
July 04

Caitlin Elizabeth
to Jen Blakeman Terry & Evan

September 04
Reed Clark Lucke

to Farley Collins Lucke & Matthew
February 04

Kaladi
to Heidi Froehiling & Greg

May 04
Ivan Dmitryevich

to Courtnay Smith & Dima



Washington  ranch.  He has purchased a new
sailboat, ALERT, and sailed his new boat on
the Maine Coast before it was shipped to the
Seattle area where it is currently moored..

Marie Meany Drury and her husband
traveled to New Zealand for two weeks over
the holidays.  Their Atlanta based wedding
drew Wyo friends, Barb and Scot
McDonald; Susan McDonald Bekkmo,
visiting from Norway with her baby daughter
Hannah;  Jen Blakeman Terry and family
from CA and bridesmaid and camp friends
Megan McTurck Lechieux.   Leslie
Pooley Heffernan sends greetings to Wyo
friends.  “My boys love Family Camp and a
chance to share with Aunt Gigi Pooley
Helliewell ’s two girls and Aunt Lucy
Johnson.  We will be back this year. We
love the outdoors and try to get to Vermont
for winter skiing.”

Carter Woodworth Siegel reports, “
visiting daughter Zoe at camp was surreal.
It was so good to meet her new friends from
camp and see her at such ease.  It is great
she feels so happy and whole at camp, as I
did for all those Wyo years.”    Lisa
McMahon writes that she works as an
accountant manager for a US Company called
Express Personnel in Sydney.  She lives for
her opportunities to sail and race.  Barbie
Atwood Cobb and family of two girls walked
through camp for the first time since 1997
when they attended Mill and Katy Browns
wedding.  They live in Weston MA.  She
accidently caught Wyonegonic on the “Today
Show” in March with a clip from Evening
Circle and singing of “Today.”   Betsy
Ertman Bahn and family walked in a Seattle
fund raiser for juvenile diabetes research.
Their son Sam is affected by the disease
and the entire family enjoyed taking part in

the special event.  Anna Sims Bartel visited
her good friend Katie Goldener Brown in
Junior Camp. The two camp friends sang a
duet for us in the Grove Service. Singing duets
started when these two were senior campers
and continued through Cornell Univeristy.
Both said, “we just don’t know who we would be
without Wyo.   I am constantly reminded on
the way my life and work circle back to the
learning and growth that took place at
Wyonegonic.“ Anna is teaching in the field of
Experiential Education in a college in Iowa.
She is deeply entrenched in creative ways of
teaching values and leadership.  Linda
Hamilton Kersten is working as a Youth
Information Centre Officer.  She has recently
conquered painting their house in Australia
and reports that a child is due this year.
Rachel Snyder MacDougal now resides in
Wisconsin.  She enjoyed returning to Family
Camp with her children Alyson and Alexander.
Sue Louis retired to Norway, Maine but finds
herself teaching in a brand new independent
elementary school.  Sue Meyers and her son
Ross spent the month of August traveling the
state of California from San Francisco to San
Diego.  Heather Smith Nieves works for
Tranjan Auction Properties in Portland, ME.
They have just moved into their first home
and have a baby daughter.  Heather’s Mom,
Connie Smith just published a book “Pea Soup
Fog” that underscores the importance of
community and looking for answers in
unexpected places.

Tish Wick loves San Francisco and working
as a lawyer at Intel supporting its Corporate
Marketing Group.  Martin Conley Twito is
expecting her first child this spring.  She and
her husband are enjoying their first home.
Martine says, “even though I am surrounded
by huge mountains I still miss the Whites in
NH.”  I am anxious to introduce my husband
Bruce to them some day. “  Farley Collins
Lucke just gave birth to Reed Clark Lucke.
They reside in Westport CT.  Martine, Tish
and Farley were best of friends growing up
at camp, continued their friendship past
college, were bridesmaids in weddings and
continue to stay on touch in the workplace.
Catherine Wright is a story editor for
Frontline in Boston.  She does research, story
development and fact checking.  She remains
in close touch with Jessica Bondi who has
just finished her masters in social work and is
working in NYC.   Catherine also ran into
Eleanor Besharov who is attending Harvard
Business School.  Eleanor is getting married
Labor Day weekend at Wyonegonic.  Catherine
also reports that Brenda Spitmi l ler
Greengold is the mother of new baby Ben.

Pat Feager is in real estate sales in Texas.
She reports that Carrie Feager was married
in San Diego and about ready to move to
Switzerland, the home of her husband Marco
Bruellman.

Linda Bail writes about a year of abundant
travel between Ft Lauderdale and Charlotte,
where husband George has been working.  She
also spent some time in Freeport, Maine with
her parents and sister,  Carolyn Bail who
had their sailboat in Maine.  Linda is showing
some of her art work in the Palm Beach area
with other artist friends.   Linda’s art continues
to progress wherever she is located.  Susan
Eldridge Jakiela  has two athletic teenage
boys and enjoys supporting their activities.
Jean Elderidge Gutsche continues to
home school her children.  They have a family
quartet that often performs locally in
Sarasota.  Both children have Florida state
tennis rankings and love the game.

Erin Roberts is enjoying graduate school at
Penn State.  She has a busy life of acting,
teaching, classes and performances.  As part
of her course work she went to London and
took classes at the Royal Shakespeare Theater.
She hopes to land a summer theater job in
Maine or Chicago this summer.  Amy
Chiarello Barnett visited camp with her
daughter Grace, a prospect for the future.

They summer nearby on Kezar Lake.   Kathy
Haubert Woolgar  obtained British
Citizenship, achieved necessary grades in her
Master Studies Program and has been re-
certified as a USA teacher.  She and her
husband are enjoying their two toddler girls
Madeleine and Gabrielle.

Susan Sudduth Pickrel writes from Texas
that she is a busy Mom with four children, the
oldest 8.  She pecks away at her elementary
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Lisa Krause and Fiancé

Gina Bell & Fiancé
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education degree and hopes to be finished by
2006.  Her sister Sarah Sudduth lives in
the Syracuse area and is expecting her second
child.  Maree Glanville is thankful not to
have a blue tarp over her roof from hurricane
damage in Jenkins Beach, Florida.  Daughter
Jill and her family visited in June from
Colorado.  Jill still teaches piano.  Jody
Glanville Wolf lives in the Tampa area and
with her family she has completed a barn, and
seeding and fencing in a pasture.  Tracey
Mischka Chaftin works as a partner with
an investing group and balances parenting and
work with two active boys.  They took their
first trip to Disney World and bought a travel
trailer so they can spend weekends seeking
out near by adventures for the boys/family.

Barbara Callaghan Strenk has moved to
Encinitas, CA with her family of five, 6 hours
south of where they had been located on
California’s coast. She reports no fatalities,
but a few gray hairs as they have entered the
teen years.  Liz Tauck Walters moved out
of Seattle to Bainbridge and ran into Barb
Trafton walking the dog.  Keziah is a
potential baby sitter for those new born twins
Margo and Elise.  We are counting the years
until they are campers.  Debbie Atwood’s
design business continues to grow in Northern
Virginia.  Son Ryan is with a Marine
Amphibious group  and has completed aviation
training.  Abbey loved being a counselor at
Wyo and is in her Senior year at U of Virginia,
Charlottesville.

Pam Bucknam reports a Fall reunion with her
CIT friends in Boston when Elizabeth
“Chad” Chadick Kizzier came to town.  The
same group will assemble for Pam’s fall wedding
with partner Teresa.  Pam is now living in
Cambridge, MA.   Kathy Callaghan Rex is
watching all the men in her family race.  She is
head administrator and assistant coach for the
Landsharks Running Club, VP of Operation for
Rex Enterprises, soccer coach, a loving wife
and Mom of three active boys.
.
Jane Murray is on the music faculty at U
of Rhode Island.  She and her husband bought
a place with acreage in her hometown of
Jamestown, RI.   Juliette Smith Alston
will start exploring camp for her 10 year old
twins.  They live in Texas and spend parts of
summer in Maine with grandparents.
Heather Macomber Beauparlant is
married and is in her second year of medical
school in the Army Medical Scholarship
Program.  Mary Murphy is still living in
London and loving it.  She will attend camper
friend Belen Perez’s wedding this year. Jen
Blakeman Terry and Evan traveled to
Hawaii and Lake Tahoe before the birth of
daughter Caitlin.  She has changed their world.
Jen is on maternity leave as an 8th grade

chemistry teacher and
spent the month of
December with both sets of
grandparents in Ottawa,
Canada.  By February they
expect to be home owners
in Bosie Idaho.

Elizabeth Hardy Carey
is back in the pool and gym,
keeping track of four
children and her husband.
Their oldest Emily will
start Junior Wyonegonic
this summer.  CC Scott is
finishing up two years of
Peace Corp in El Salvadore
assisting them with rural
health and sanitation.  She
is exploring a return to
Wyonegonic staff.  Oliver Gautschi’s
works at the cancer center in Bern
Switzerland.  He and his wife and two year
old daughter Julia Ellen may be coming to the
UC Davis which will place him in California
for two years.   He is now planning a research
fellow.  Karen Brown Lucas is excited to
start her daughter, Elizabeth at Wyo.  She
looks forward to trips from Vermont to Maine.
Jenny Steffas is still training, recruiting
and managing staff at BridgeClimb in Sydney.
In her spare time she slips her kayak into the
water for a quiet paddle.

Lisa Love is working part time as a nurse in
Portland and says that daughter Emma would
love to return to Wyo.  Kiersten Proctor
Johnson is home schooling her three
children. They are all nature lovers and enjoy
the arts.   She keeps encouraging her husband
to move to Maine.   Gretchen Leboutiller
Franz and her husband have bought a home
in Charlotte VA.  Katie Hyson is teaching
preschool for special needs and kindergarten
students who scored low on screening tests in
Northfield NH .  She traveled to Costa Rica
for vacation week. Louise Fowler has a new
job as sales and marketing director for an IT
software company called Duo.  She is living
and working back home in NZ.  Courtney
Smith Perevalova lives in Moscow which
is home base for this mother of three young
children.  She travels often to Maine for
summers with her parents.  She met them is
Mexico recently for a family reunion with
her sisters.  She and her husband also went to
France for a ski vacation.  Ivan de
Petrovsky is now settled in the Boston area
making his living as a photographer.  Recently
his Mom came to the states for her first time
in the country and Ivan wanted to whisk her
right up to Wyonegonic.

THE SUDDUTH YEARSTHE SUDDUTH YEARSTHE SUDDUTH YEARSTHE SUDDUTH YEARSTHE SUDDUTH YEARS

Clark, Wendy, David & Abby Westcott

Hannah Bahn has started to baby sit when
she is not kicking a soccer ball or shooting
baskets. Hannah reports. “Wyo gets better
every year. “  Taya Gasperini lifeguards at
the local recreation center in Lexington MA
twice a week.  Taya “lives” for June and camp.
Aislin Boles Murphy lives in northern
Maine and dreams about coming down to Wyo
for a visit.  HarrietRivkin, in London and
Lea Meyers, in Switzerland, traveled to visit
and celebrate each others
Bat Mitzvah.

Ella Smith is living in Hong Kong and will
return to Maine this summer to visit her
grandparents. Michelle Thibodeaux
entertains her family with camp songs and
stories about her trips and adventures at camp
last summer.  Michelle is a 5th generation
camper and she will return to Maine from
California.  Taylor Hopp Storey celebrated
her Bat Mitzvah in January.  She will  travel
to Italy with her aunt this summer.  Maddie
Hopp Storey returns to Wyo.  Mika
Edgerly did volunteer work in July for
“Service in Peace.”  In Lexington she sings in
a female a capella group.  Megan Hawes
will Exeter Boarding School next fall.
Congrats Megan!   Margarita Weintraub
is a sophomore in the school of Arts and
Sciences at Cornell.   She plans to work in
NYC this summer.  Her sister Sarah
Weintraub just completed her AC summer
and awaits word about college decisions.
Sarah has continued with her jewelry business
and sells necklaces and earrings to local stores
in Miami. Anna Stein won an award at
Episcopal Academy for an article that she wrote
last spring.  It is now featured on the academy’s
website. Anna references camp and what the
experience has meant to her.
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Sorry those Patriots did it again Betsy but we
are happy New England fans. The McFarlands
hope to spend summer vacation time at their
Maine vacation home on Damriscotta Lake.

Vladimir Sajner thinks often about the nice
people working at camp:  Matt, James,
Michele, Greg,Alister, Steve . . . He
hopes to bring his parents from Yugoslavia to
the States some year to see the sights in the
U.S.  Leishaan Crane is working in Maine
as a therapeutic massage therapist. After
gaining her degree in Utah.  Suz Cossey is
back in Auckland, NZ after being abroad for
three years. She is working at the hospital
and living at home envying travel tales from
her friends..

Lucy Crossley graduates in July and then
starts her job search in London.  She hopes
she can find something ½ as fun as camp.  Kate

Dahowski is in Scotland living on the outer
islands and raising chickens and fram
products.  Alister McMahon and Greg
Luetje went skiing in Utah last month.  Will
we see either of these uncles in 05?  Ben
Ricketts is healing from a climbing accident
but he intends to be at Wyo for year # 6.
Look for Ben on the ropes course and out on
trips.  Irene Costandius is engaged and
working in South Africa in marketing for the
Distell Co which distributes and wholesales
wine.  Anna Skeele has returned from New
Zealand and is back on the Bates Campus and
playing ice hockey.  Abbie Wescott is
contemplating graduate school and is taking
courses and living in Providence.  Elizabeth
“Zab” Schultz has been leading trips in Utah.
She will continue her work in the wilderness
of Utah this summer.  Abbey Atwood is in
her Senior year at the U of Virginia in
Charlottesville but will graduate in 2006 with
a combined Masters and BA degree.  Whitney
Jamison ran into Mary Felton at a teachers
conference in Baltimore.  They are both first

year teachers.  Katie Granger will travel
this summer and try to return to Wyo in the
near future.  She is at Washington State as
an elementary education major with English
as a second language endorsement. Tricia
Yohn has loved transferring to  Boston
College.
Amy Dawel is in London training as a tour
guide.  She hopes to be taking bus tour groups
toEurope. Tasha Rosener  has had
successful surgery and is back diving
competitively for Bates College this
semester.  She sees Laura Harris often and
they enjoyed playing in the snow on the Inty
Hill during the Staff Winter W eekend. Jenn
Lound has been working in Banff, Canada.
She will attempt to get a visa that allows her
to return to Wyo this summer. Rebecca
McKay is returning to her university town
of Cardiff to pursue graduate work or
improve her job status. She says we have not
seen the last of her at WYO.  Lindsay
Conny Luetja stays absorbed with teaching
school and all the related activities in Bethel
Maine.  Take time out to ski Sunday River,
Linds.

Marie Snoy studied in a Spanish University
until February in an international exchange
program from Switzerland studying
psychology.  She thought Madrid to be
friendly.  Anna Felton is living in Tucson
getting her masters in geology at the U of
Arizona.  She will  be in East Africa for 6
weeks drilling in Lake Malawi for lake
sediments.  Katie Goldener Brown and her
husband Mill enjoyed a military reunion in
L.A. in January.  The Browns will  continue
their Army duty in Hawaii as Mill completes
his residency.  Kathleen Gagan-Hawes
looks forward to returning as a Unit Director
with her children in tow.  Her husband came
back from his work in Hong Kong for a three
week family visit over February vacation.
Phoebe Lott   reports she enjoyed trying to
recreate what she loved about camp for her
campers.  She is proud  of  her 10 years at
Wyo and is now packing her bags for
Australia and an eco-tourism trip. She

MARRIAGESWYO

Martine Conley to Bruce Twito
August 04

Elisabeth (Lisa) Krause
to Andrew Hancock

August 04
Mary Meany to Jason Drury

July 04
Jennifer Shultz to Chad

June 04
Heather Macomber

to Beoffrey Beauparlant
November 04

Carrie Feager to Marco Bruellman

Marie Meany Drury  & husband

Jen Shultz Schad & husband

Irene Costandius & Fiancé

Casey Merritt is back in NH after a short
stint in Alaska.  Casey came to the Farmhouse
for staff  weekend to mush her two young
huskies through camp and  up the Intermediate
Hill. She is working for ski  patrol at Attitash
Mt in the winter and working for the National
Forest Service other months of the year.  She
reports that Autumn is in North Carolina
working and Amber is in Alaska after
graduation from high school. Jess Ruggeri
and Andy Hogue joined us for dinner in NYC
and told us about their California wedding.
Recently Jess put together a photo book for
Andy that brought back fond  memories of
Wyonegonic for both of them.  Betsy
McFarland and her son Georgie, were able
to take in the Super Bowl game between the
Philadelphia Eagles and New England Patriots.
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expects to climb, hike, snorkel, swim with
dolphins, repel and rock climb.   Inger
Krueger enjoyed an internship at a medical
library in Boston during January before
returning to her graduate studies in  Chicago
in for library science.  Jenn Perkins and
the children will be moving to  Hanscom Air
Force Base this spring.  Then they will all
head up to camp as her husband finishes
graduate work in Syracuse..

Lucy Willis has decided to return to Wyo
and defer her college studies another year
in Australia.  Jane Sitarz is finishing her
last semester of college but finding time to
take tap dancing, fitness swimming, aerobics
and tennis.  Jane skied at Pleasant Mt with
other counselors in January.  Sarah Mack
took a crack at snow boarding during the
staff reunion weekend.  She has caught up
with Rachel Kelly a couple of times this
winter.  Rachel and Sarah will both be
returning to Wyonegonic.  Carol joined the
Patterson  family the week before
Christmas for a day.  They all enjoyed skiing
at Loon Mt in Lincoln, NH. Donna, Sara,
and Cat expect to be back at Wyo.   Carlyn
is in New Zealand for a semester abroad.
Michelle Nowak-Wright and her family

will bring  cousins to
Family Camp the end
of August.  Michelle
will return as Session
1 nurse along with Liz
Baker from Arizona.
Ji l l  Gasper in i
reports that the
M a s s a c h u s e t t s
snowstorms have
brought opportunities
to cross country ski
close by in Lexington
and Concord.  Jill is
co-chairing   a huge
fund raising event for
the Lexington Schools
in March.  Susie

Sudduth Hammond celebrated her 30th
birthday with a weekend trip to ski with her
brother David Sudduth and his wife Becky

Bill Elwell - April 04
Jennifer Pitney

Joan Whitney Schaupp - July 04
Alice Van Krevelen - July 04

Rebecca Helms Lerch - September 04
Joyce Steward - October 04

Jennifer Googins - October 04
Eleanor Russel Reycroft
109 years - November 04

Mary Durprey Hoelhing - December 04
Cathy Strout Lindsey - February 04
Lucy Pratt Fackner - February 05

Hilda Scott Rosengren
Louise Core Whitwe

IN MEMORY
Moms Maria Arriaga Palacios, Carol and Teresa

Hubsch Palacios dropping off their campers

Carter Woodworth Siegle & daughters - Zoe
& Noa with Carol

Triumphant and happy Wilderness Hikers walking through camp
 after their 3 week hike on the AT.

in Summit County Colorado.  Son Lucas is
happy in the ski nursery – this year.  Lucas is
taking a short vacation with his parents in
Mexico this week.

Phakdee “Pook” Kanlayarat writes that the
tsunami disaster occurred in the southern part
of her country and she is fine.  She is grateful
to the USA and other countries for their aid. “
Pook is enjoying her teaching.  Besides
supporting Steve in work at Wyonegonic,  Chris
Wentworth has been on the snow making team
at Shawnee Peak Ski Area.  Jeremiah Gill
continues to pursue his love for singing with
group voice lessons.  Natalie Hannon is
student  teaching in the first grade – loving it .
She graduates from Bucknell U this spring.
Josh Guerra is enjoying the life of a beach
lifeguard in Hawaii but missed his summer
friends at Wyo.   Liliana Puentes sends her
love from Columbia to everyone at Wyo.  She
will be surprised to learn that  we have three
campers coming to Intermediate Camp from
Bogata this summer.  Jessie Ferguson is

enjoying time on the Bowdoin campus in
Maine and will return as a Wyo counselor.
She sees Avery Forbes on campus.  Avery
will also be on the counseling staff.  Shantrel
L indorff and Georgia Harr is are
stirring up trouble in Melbourne but having
lots of fun with camp yarns and tales.  There
is serious talk about working in a summer at
Wyo in ’06 plus more travels around the world
– including the SeaDog Ballpark in Portland.

Ellie & Jenny Lubrano Clayton, Carol,
Amy Parker Cook and Abby
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bbbbby Loon Echo Land Ty Loon Echo Land Ty Loon Echo Land Ty Loon Echo Land Ty Loon Echo Land Trrrrrustustustustust
Dear Friends,
For all of us that love to climb mountains, we know that the challenging peaks are hard
work.  We also know the sense of pride when we reach the top, that glorious feeling
of “We made it!  Isn’t the view beautiful?”  I am in awe every time I reach the top of
Pleasant Mountain, no matter how clear the view of Mt. Washington, how pesky the
mosquitoes, how windy the northwest rock face, how outrageously beautiful the radiant
glow of sunset, how mellow the rising sun at dawn as it gently offers us a new day of
opportunities.
Loon Echo Land Trust has nearly reached the goal of 1.5 million dollars in their campaign
to save Pleasant Mountain for all of us.  Thanks to the kind generosity of Wyonegonic and
Winona alumna, the campaign has raised 1.375 million dollars. We are working hard to
reach the top!
The Ordway family, owners and directors of Camp Winona have gifted 160 acres
toward the Lakes Region Legacy, capital campaign, an effort to preserve Pleasant
Mountain. The parcel directly abuts the 1,288 acres of land that LELT purchased in
2003 from a private land owner.  Many of you may be familiar with the Bald Peak hiking
trail, Needles Eye and Bald Peak; all of which are part of the Ordway parcel.

“The Ordway family is delighted to donate our Pleasant Mountain properties to help preserve Pleasant Mountain and Moose
Pond for future generations. Protection of the mountain - its ecosystems, views and public recreational activities - are crucial
to maintaining the quality of life in the Lake Region.”

If you would like to learn more about Loon Echo Land Trust, and the progress of the campaign please check www.loonecholandtrust.org
or call their office 207-647-4352.  Carol or Steve Sudduth are happy to help with questions also at 800-697-0003.
If you still intend to give, or wish to supplement your original gift, you can send your tax deductible contribution to the Wyonegonic
Office. Please help us reach the top so we can celebrate the achievement this summer with others that have given.
Checks should be made payable to LELT.  MasterCard or Visa are also acceptable!

With thanks -

Doug & Nancy Abbey
Helen Mills Allen
Hilary & Dutch Barhydt
Martha Williamson Barhydt
Frances Trafton Barnes
Lisa & James Bedell
Ranlet Shelden Bell
Ronald & Carole Beyna (in honor
 of David & Shirely Kearns)
Richard Bidgood & Ann Steiner
Sarah Bidgood
Bob & Lib Blucke
Rhoda Smith Brooks
Joan & Peter Bullard
David & Phyllis Cannom
Sally Carr (in memory of
her father: Charles Robert Carr)
Ron & Betsy Cayo
Ann Royal Charlesworth
Judith Clayton-Samson
Phil Cobb
Laura & Quig Conley
Parents of Jessica Craig
Mother of Meredith Crown
Dorothy Dexter
Willard & Amanda Kirkpatrick
  Dickerson (in Honor of Carolyn
  Bryan Kirkpatrick & Wm
  Sharp Kirkpatrick)
Shirley Dieter
Margaret Acton Driscoll
Jean Brown Edgerly
Hannah Edmunds
Susan Trafton Edmunds
Anne Eldridge
Abbot Fenn
Bill & Barbara Findeisen
(Robert)Lee & Shery Foshay
  (in memory of Gertrude Foshay)
Katherine Kearns family Frame
Rebecca Trafton Frischkorn
Christen Frothingham

Gerard & Jill Gasperini
Jamie Gaudion
Robin Morsman Geis
Judithe McCarthy Gielow
Tay Gillespie
Joan Goodhew
Alex & Ann Franck Gordon
Rob Grabill
Parents of Katie Granger
Anne Graves
Sarah Worthington Greening
Dora Apted Grover
Helen Frost Hale
Caoline Neeva Harmon
Ned & Kathy Hentz
Marita Hettinger
Mr & Mrs HerbertHobler
Barbara & Clara Hoehling (in memory
  of Mary Duprey Hoehling)
Russell & Isabelle Vreeland Hoverman
Jon Demme & Joanne Howard
Gail Hupper
Margret Kuppers Hussey (in memory
  of CE Cobb Family)
Mary Hobler Hyson
Jane Jordan

Bill & Carol Wiggins Kamm
Andrew & Kayleigh Hettinger Kearns
David & Shirley Kearns
Jane Merriman Keltner
Chloe King
Kathryn Adams Kirn
Elizabeth Chadwick Kizzier
Helen Knievim
Parents of Heather Lawrie
Jill Eiseman Lewis
Catherine Strout Lindsey
Katie Lipp
Alan & Edie Lipp
Kate Stone Lombardi
Valerie Stoddard Loring
David & Jean Keyo Lubrano
Farley Collins Lucke
Christine Holzhauer Mallon
Nancy Masterton
Ruth Swartley Maxson
MaryEllen Daniels McCormick
Molly Blackall McKay
Brad & Diana Meigs
Larry & Trisha Mitkus
Martha Murray
Ruth Wyman Neagle

L to R: Laura, Michelle, Spencer & Alan Ordway with
Loon Echo Exutive Director Sue Telfelan.

Thank you for helping us preserve for the future.

Terry Norris
Gail O’Day
Suzanne Olbricht
Catherine Olinski
Carol Merriman Osmer
Mary Campbell Quarrier
Kevin & Jane Norris Rigby
Stephen,Susan, & Loren Robeck
Whit Ryan
Charles Safford
Susan Safford
Nat & Betsy Sibley Saltonstall
Ray & Nancy Mallory Sansouci
Jenny Shultz
Jason & Christine Shultz
Parents of Anna & Kate Skeele
Cindi Smith
Frederick Smith
George & Elizabeth Smith
Tony & Anne Darnielle Snodgrass
Hannah Palmer Snyder
Jennifer Speers
Jill Spiller
Carol Sudduth
Lee Tauck
James & Patricia Tedford
Sarah Tedford
Page & Ginny Thibodeaux
Barbara Trafton
Renee & Joseph Tyson
Davis & Louise VanWinkle
Parents of Caroline & Margot Vitale
Elizabeth Tauck Walters
Susan Jane Weissman
Luena Atwood Whitaker
Patricia Wick
Ann Williamson
Daryl Dodson Wilson
Richard & Jean Hudson Witmer
Maddie Woods
Valerie Wyman
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Session I, Friday - Monday  •  August 19 - 22

Session II, Monday - Friday  •  August 22 - 26

Session III, Friday-Sunday  •  August 26 - 28

Wyonegonic Family Camp
Questions & Answers

Who comes?
“Family” in family camp is broadly interpreted. Singles are welcome, family
groups, reunion groups, significant others, single parents . . .  We have
between 100-125 folks at one time.

Why do alumnae come?
It is a great family time with plenty of activities happening all day or no
activity, if you choose. Life is simple, the change of pace a welcome for
most. Meals are prepared, phones don’t ring, carpools are not necessary . . .
Pleasant Mountain and Moose Pond are calling for all ages. Come share
something you enjoyed as a child with your family.

Do we have our own cabin?
We assign families to a cabin, yurt, or platform tent (if they request).  If you
wish to share a cabin with old camp friends or relatives, we will assign you to
a duplex. Keep in mind our bathroom facilities and hot showers are centralized.
We can accommodate a few families who have special needs.

Will I know anybody?
If you bring somebody you will.  Don’t forget how easy it is to make friends
at camp.  About 50% of the families are alumnae; about 75% are returning
families, who have been with us from 2 to 20 years.  Some just can’t stay
away and rank it as a high priority every year for their family. We can
provide you with contact information for past camp friends you would like to
entice.

What do we do every day?
Your choice - you can try our ropes course 35 feet in the air or read the
Sunday paper in a canoe as you float on Moose Pond; you can ride a horse
through Wyo’s trails or rest in a hammock; you can go shopping at LL Beans
or bask in the sunshine on the dock.

Can we stay for more than one session?
Of course - as long as we have cabin availability

How is the food?
You would be surprised!  Two course breakfast; noon-time buffet complete
with salad bar, deli sandwiches, a hot alternative, homemade soup, fruit;
vegetarian option for the dinner entree  . . .

How cold is it in August?
Layer up when you pack.  Chances are you will want your fleece for breakfast
and be in your bathing suit or tennis shorts within two hours for the rest of
the day.

FFFFFAMILAMILAMILAMILAMILY CAMPY CAMPY CAMPY CAMPY CAMP
20052005200520052005

MOTHER /DAUGHTER WEEKEND
GRANDMOTHER/GRANDDAUGHTER

Or mix and match the above

August 26-28, 2005

Come experience
a weekend of fun together.

Share camp swims, paddles, sails
Songs and campfires.

Mountain tops
Horseback riding

Tennis
And walks down pine needle paths.

Enjoy well prepared food and
stimulating conversations

Come experience Wyonegonic
with a generation or two

For more details email:
carol@wyonegonic.com
Or call 207-452-2051

WYONEGONIC CAMPS
215 Wyonegonic Road, Denmark, ME 04022 • 207-452-2051 • FAX 207-452-2611

Email:info@wyonegonic.com
Website: www.wyonegonic.com

How do I receive more detail about dates,
prices, and availability?

Call us, email us, or you can also check out the Wyo
website and download our Family Camp brochure.

MOTHER/DAUGHTERMOTHER/DAUGHTERMOTHER/DAUGHTERMOTHER/DAUGHTERMOTHER/DAUGHTER
WEEKENDWEEKENDWEEKENDWEEKENDWEEKEND

Our thoughts and thanks to Mill Brown (husband
of Junior Unit Director Katie Goldener Brown)
and all who are serving our country in these hard
times.


